MINUTES
FMCA FUNSEEKERS ANNUAL MEETING
SEPTEMBER 11, 2021
RIVERBEND CAMPGROUND, HIAWASSEE, GA

The Annual Meeting of the FMCA Chapter of the Funseekers was called to order by President Raymond
Baggarly at 7 PM. The President determined a quorum was present.

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Richard Hutson. Denise Mitchell provided the invocation.

Secretary’s Report:
Secretary Wanda Hollenbeck was unable to attend so the minutes of last year's meeting and treasurer’s

report were read by Raymond Baggarly. Harry Joy made a motion to accept the minutes and the motion
was seconded. The motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report:
Treasurer Pam Schumacher reported the balance as of 9-1-2020 of $2,569.28 with an increase of

$757.34 for a total of $3,326.62. Billy Bearden made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report and the
motion was seconded. The motion passed.

FMCA National Director’s Report:

Jere Key commented on the following:
National Elections
Annual Dues Reduction to $50.00 — new insurance company found to reduce rates
Commercial Dues reduced
March Rally in Tucson, Arizona
August Rally in Lincoln, Nebraska
Rally locations subject to laws of each state regarding vendors
Education Programs offered by FMCA University both at Rallies and online

After Jere’s report and comments it was decided to reimburse the National Director or the alternate
$200.00 towards the expenses of attending the National Convention. A motion was made by Ellen
Guettler and was seconded. The motion passed.

President’s Report:

President Baggarly reported Officer’s and Director’s insurance is covered by FMCA for Chapters in good
standing. He reported the “No Host” rally in Asheville, NC was a success. Due to the resignation of
Secretary Wanda Hollenbeck a brief description of the secretary duties was made. Yearly report to
FMCA and IRS is required. Gayna Joy has accepted the position of Secretary for the coming year.



Committee Reports:

Stick Miller has volunteered for the vacated position of Wagon Master for the coming year and reported
on various rally locations and dates for our 2022 rallies. Details of locations and dates will be forwarded
upon finalizing the list. First rally 2022 rally is scheduled for March 2022.

Old Business:

President Baggarly discussed the difference between the By-Laws and the Standing Rules commenting
that the Standing Rules had been updated, approved by membership and distributed in April 2021.

New Business:

Richard and Brenda Hutson have volunteered to co-host the St. Augustine Rally in November 2021 with
Bill and Ellen Guettler. Stick Miller has a good lead on a restaurant.

Raymond Baggarly talked about his concern regarding the need of new leadership of the Funseekers as
the term of the officers ends in one year.

Pam Schumacher commented on the job of Treasurer.
At 8:10 pm, Jere Key made a motion to adjourn the meeting and was seconded. Motion Passed.

Respectively submitted:
Gayna Joy )



TREASURER’S REPORT FOR PERIOD 9/01/2020 THRU 8/31/2021

INCOME

FMCA Anniversary Gift
2020/2021 Members’ Dues

New Members’ Dues & Badges

2021-2022 Current Members’ Dues
Total

EXPENSES

Rally Expenses

Cost of Badges and Shipping to New Members

Funeral Flowers
Total

SUMMARY

Income
Expenses
Funds Increase

FUNDS INCREASE/DECREASE

08/31/2021 Balance
09/01/2020 Balance
Total Increase
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$150.00
$252.00

$252.00

600.00
$1,254.00

$255.67
$163.40

$77.59
$496.66

$1,254.00

-$496.66
$757.34

$3,326.62

2,569.28
$757.34
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